HI Ladies,

Happy June! | can’t believe that we only have three weeks left of Spring. It feels like
Winter lasted forever and Spring has just flown by. | have a few items to share with you
as we get ready for our Summer Season. Please take time to review the information
below.

May General Meeting: We held our May General Meeting on May 2nd following the
Member/Member Tournament. Congratulations to all of our flight winners! Lemon Tart
Flight: 1st gross, Helen Graham and Debra Finn; 1st net, Brenda Brown and Judy
Melo. Lemon Twisters Flight: 1st gross, Connie Culley and Deb Fenton; 1st net Debbie
Green and Barb Verbus. Lemon Drop Flight: 1st gross, Kim Larsen and Bonnie
Stutzman; 1st net, Marie Kahng and Tina Gruner. Lemon Zinger Flight: 1st gross,
Donna Sehn and Nancy Prentiss; 1st net, Jo Ann Ellison and Gail Fosmire. Lemon
Zesties Flight: 1st gross, Gail Plimpton and Maggie Etzel; 1st net, Barbara Katz and
Carol Dolian. Thanks Debbie Green, Tina Gruner and Marie Kahng for planning and
executing such a fun tournament! | have attached the minutes from the meeting to this
email. We had a great discussion on the 2024 Club Championship, Senior Club
Championship and Legends Club Championship. | appreciate all of the feedback. We
will be sending out a short survey to our members in the next few days. Please take a
few minutes to answer the survey as it will help us make decisions for the 2024
tournament. | will share the survey results in our July email. We will not have another
General Meeting until September 5th. | will continue to communicate important
information throughout the Summer.

SaddleBrooke Women'’s Classic — This tournament was formerly known as home, home
and home. Prior to this year, between late April and early June each of the three
SaddleBrooke Courses (SaddleBrooke HOA1, Mountain View/Preserve and
SaddleBrooke Ranch hosted a one-day play. The tournament is now a one-day
tournament hosted by a different club each year. This year we hosted 120 ladies on
our course. We had 44 ladies from the SaddleBrooke Ranch, 34 ladies from the
Mountain View/Preserve and 42 ladies from SaddleBrooke HOA1. What a great turn
out! Each foursome had ladies from all three clubs in an ABCD format selected
randomly by Golf Genius. The game was 2 net best balls. Feedback from the
participants was great! SaddleBrooke Ranch will host the tournament in 2024. Thanks
to our great committee of Lisa Graff (Chair), Sarah Earnest (Co-Chair), Carol Bidwell
and Judy Fick (Technical Support) and members from the other two clubs. Lexus of
Tucson sponsored this tournament.

Congratulations Jacquie Christiansen! Jacquie shot her age (86) on February 2, 2023.
She received a certificate from the AGA.

2024 Calendar (first draft): In case you did not print out the first draft of our 2024
Calendar that | sent out last month, | have attached it for your review, or you can
click here. It is great to put the tournament dates on your calendar so you have those
dates reserved when family and friends start wanting to make their plans to visit in the
Winter. Jane and Mike will be reviewing all of the league calendars in early June and


https://click.golfgenius.com/f/a/_un5GwdEvkXmvD5GZ-tvgg~~/AAD9TwA~/RgRmWK3PP0RSaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc2J3Z2EuY29tL3VwbG9hZHMvMS8yLzAvNi8xMjA2MDg3MS8yMDI0X2NhbGVuZGFyX3ZlcnNpb25fNF8yM18yMDIzLnBkZlcDc3BjQgpkdE96d2TCfj4eUhdjYXJvbC5iaWR3ZWxsQGdtYWlsLmNvbVgEAAAAAA~~

providing us with any feedback on dates. | will provide an updated calendar (if there are
any changes) in our July newsletter. The calendar is also posted to our website.
Posting your daily scores: Please don’t forget to post your golf scores in a timely
manner. All golf scores should be posted on the date played (same day). Our handicap
team (Sandi Chester and Suzanne Stone-Giriffith will thank you as it will make their
handicap audit job much easier.

SBWGA 2024 Nominating Committee: Gail Plimpton, Nancy Prentiss and Yvonne
LeCornu are busy calling members to fill positions for our 2024 Board of

Directors. Marsha Camp is also recruiting members to run our tournaments in 2024.
These aregreat opportunities to give back to the league and share your time and talent.
Please listen to the opportunities that are available if they reach out to you with an
opportunity to get involved. If you want to help, don’t wait for a phone call or email,
please feel free to reach out to any of the committee members directly. Thanks in
advance for volunteering.

Upcoming Tournaments:

Member/Guest—JulyH-—Co-chairs Eila-SallaberryandTakeyo-Eakin. CANCELED
LAGOS — September 19, Co chairs Gail Plimpton and Donna Sehn.

June Games:

June 6: Pick Your Partner 2-Person Shamble.

June 13: Individual Stableford

June 20: June Ace Day

June 27: Net O.N.E.S — net scores on holes that begin with an O, N, E, and S.

June Board of Director’s Meeting: Our June meeting will be held on June 14th via
Zoom. The agenda is attached.

June Birthdays: Happy Birthday to our twenty ladies celebrating their birthdays

in June! Ellen Avenoso, Peggy Bakos, Melanie Bassham, Vivienne Bebe, Dede
Crowder, Kathy DeMerritt, Takeyo Eakin, Francie Entz, Judy Fick, Sherry Fitzpatrick,
Carol Frizzell, Thresa Holmes, Laura Ingold, Sylvia Kastelic (honorary), Kim Larson,
Bobbie Manges (honorary), Lee Anne McClelland, Lynn Stewart, Kay Sullivan, Vernie
Tupa (honorary), Have a wonderful birthday!

June Sponsors: Please thank our June Sponsors. Hardin Brothers, Preventative
Health Services, Westerner Products, Longley Tax and Financial, Wendy Harn — Morris
Hall, and Long Realty — Kathy Minx.

Attachments: Attached (1) May 2nd General Meeting Minutes (2) 2024 Calendar —
First Draft (3) June 14th Board of Directors Agenda. As always, if you need to
communicate with the 2023 Board of Directors, email any of us individually or use the
following email address: sbwgaboard2023@outlook.com.

Tee it high and let it fly!

Nancy Sartor

SBWGA-18 President
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